



Hospital Library Services Program Committee Meeting
Tuesday, August 5, 2008
9:30 AM

Canastota Public Library

Present: 
Penelope Klein (CLRC); Nancy Howe (CLRC); Deborah Hailston
                        (Faxton-St. Lukes);  Jane Berry (Oneida Healthcare); Jim
                        Capodagli (SUNY Upstate); Angela Thor (CLRC), liaison
Excused:        Bette Jean Ingui (VA Med Center); Kris Hogan (Crouse)
Absent:          Janice Van Court (Utica College); Sandra Zajac (St. Joseph’s)
Recorder:      Angela Thor

1.     Review of minutes: 
· Minutes from the April 9, 2008 meeting were approved via e-mail on August 11, 2008.
2.     Budget: 
· The budget was changed to reflect last year’s expenses. CLRC has received notification on basic aid but not on supplemental including HLSP. 
· The grant year ends in March but funds are usually not received until July.  CLRC covers the expenses until the monies are received. 
· MISP funds have been cut 2%. 
· Currently, EFTS funds have been completely distributed; it is up to each library to keep track of their EFTS accounts.
3.   CE: 
· We’re partnering with South Central to offer Advanced Pubmed Searching in the morning session and Making Pubmed Work for You in the afternoon session. Location: Binghamton; Date: 9/11;  Cost:  $25 for lunch. 
· We will also be offering the MLA course Health Issues in the Headlines: Learning to Read between the Lines. Details to be determined. 
· Library Assistants conference will be 10/16 at the Holiday Inn, Carrier Circle. NYLINK, RLRC, & SCLRC are co-sponsors.
4.   Circuit Report: 
· OHC is being renovated and expanded. There is a new library space in the plans but currently, there is no funding for new materials. 
· A user survey was distributed to see if there was a preference for paper or electronic format. (The survey was also distributed at the other two hospitals.) Overall, there is some favoring of electronic formats as long as there is ready access.  also asked if the library will be staff only or have a consumer library also. No decision has been made at this time. 
· Dr. del Pino requested "Annals of Thoracic Surgery" be ordered for OHC. Approval was given. 
· The Oneida "Ask a Librarian" web page went live. 

· CMH had a large number of requests due to an orthopedic study. There was a complaint from a Docline participant about the number of requests and it was discovered that CMH did not have enough journals in their collection. We were given permission to add NOVEL titles to CMH's Docline list to get us above the minimum threshold. Since none of the libraries have the minimum number of titles, Angela will add some to RMH and OHC as a cushion. 
· All hospitals had MASH camps so Angela distributed HLSP pens to each so they could give them to the participants.
· Angela attended the Go Local meeting in Rochester.
5. Other Items:   
· We have been granted legislative fund from Assemblyman Stirpe for the Go Local project; we are awaiting the funding. There will be a meeting with SUNY Upstate, Mid-York, and OCPL to prevent overlap of effort.

Next Meeting:      September 16, 9:30am, Canastota Public Library.

Adjourned:          10:53 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Angela Thor


